
MEC MATHYE ADDRESSES A SANSBOC LIMPOPO CONFERENCE 
 
The Limpopo Department of Transport and Community Safety MEC Violet Mathye 
addressed the South African National Small Bus Operators Council (SANSBOC) 
conference held at the Limpopo Provincial Archives Hall in Polokwane today, 
25.09.2025 
 
MEC Violet Mathye was accompanied by Cllr Masoga, Acting Mayor of Capricorn 
District Municipality, and HoD Matjena of the DTCS. 
 
As the official voice of small bus operators in the country, SANSBOC represents over 
1,500 operators across nine provinces, advocating for their interests and 
empowerment. With its roots in the National Department of Transport, SANSBOC's 
mission aligns with the department's goals, making their collaboration a vital step 
towards a thriving transport industry. 
 
During her address, MEC Mathye reaffirmed the department's commitment to 
supporting small bus operators. She emphasized the importance of resolving disputes 
through dialogue and encouraged the council to adopt a professional approach during 
the election of new leadership. "We pledge to assist you through our open-door policy 
and encourage you to promote a culture of resolving issues around the table and never 
through violence," she said. 
 
The department's support for SANSBOC's initiatives will undoubtedly contribute to the 
success of small bus operators in the province. 


